
 
      

 

   

 

       
    

 
       

              

          

                 

           

 
 

 

 

                  
             

     
 

 

 
         

   
 

              
        
 

  

 

            
 
 
 

 
 
 

REPORT FOR ACTION
 

Refusal of a Clothing Drop Box Location permit 
application located at 120 Raglan Avenue. 

Date: December 10, 2021 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Director, Business Licensing and Regulatory Services, 

Municipal Licensing & Standards 

Wards: Ward 12 – Toronto – St. Paul's 

SUMMARY 

The purpose of this staff report is to report on the refusal to issue a permit by Municipal 
Licensing & Standards in the matter of an application for a Clothing Drop Box Location 
permit at 120 Raglan Avenue. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Director of Business Licensing and Regulatory Services, Municipal Licensing & 
Standards recommends that: 

1. City Council deny the application for the proposed Clothing Drop Box Location permit 
at 120 Raglan Avenue. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

There are no financial implications resulting from the adoption of this report. 
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DECISION HISTORY
 

This is a new application for a clothing drop box permit located at 120 Raglan Avenue. 

COMMENTS 

An application for clothing drop box permit privileges at 120 Raglan Avenue was 
received on October 20, 2021 from the business owner representing B'nai Brith National 
Organization of Canada operating as B'nai Brith National Organization of Canada. The 
application submitted was seeking permission to place/install at the subject location. 

(Appendix No. 1 and 2) 

This application meets the physical criteria for a clothing drop box location permit, as set 
out in Chapter 395 of the City of Toronto Municipal Code. 

The City of Toronto Municipal Code, Chapter 395-2 Subsection B.1 (2) indicates: 
If the Executive Director refuses to grant a permit under this section, the applicant shall 
be notified in writing and advised that they may appeal the decision to the community 

council which has jurisdiction for the location of the proposed event or activity by filing 
an appeal within 21 days of the date of the notice. 

An objection from the Ward Councillor was received by Municipal Licensing & 

Standards on November 10, 2021. 

A refusal letter was sent on November 10, 2021 to the business owner, advising the 
applicant that an objection was received and that the clothing drop box location permit 

application was denied. 

On November 10, 2021 a letter was received by Municipal Licensing & Standards from 
the business owner, to appeal the decision of the denial for a clothing drop box location 

permit. 
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CONTACT
 

Pat Thornback 
Supervisor 
Licensing Services 

Municipal Licensing & Standards 
Telephone: (416) 392-3128 Fax: (416) 392-4515 
E-mail: pat.thornback@toronto.ca 

SIGNATURE 

Fiona Chapman 
Director 
Business Licensing and Regulatory Services 

Municipal Licensing and Standards 

ATTACHMENTS – 120 RAGLAN AVENUE 

1. Sketch of clothing drop box location 

2. Photos of clothing drop box location 
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